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Summary of Public Comments Received 
 

 

Comment Received Staff Response 
That the proposed development lacks 
sufficient parking and that it will impact the 
surrounding area in terms of on-street 
parking.    

The subject lands are located within the 
area of the city identified as Parking Area 
Rate 1 under Council approved By-law No. 
24-052, which does not require parking be 
provided for the proposed development.  
  
The subject lands are within proximity to 
transit and bicycle parking is provided, 
which provide alternative transportation 
options for the proposed development.   
 
As the proposal is to adaptively reuse an 
existing vacant industrial building, which 
has been identified as a cultural heritage 
resource, there is limited opportunity to 
provide additional on-site parking. 
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